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Dear Faculty Colleagues, 
 
As a result of the steadfast and collaborative efforts of faculty and administrative leaders 
charged with its development, I am pleased to share with you the attached Shared Governance 
Memorandum of Understanding for the University of Arizona. This document further codifies 
many of the principles of effective decision-making we previously have embraced and that we 
know will stand as reliable pillars of success in leading and serving an institution of higher 
learning as prominent and unique as ours. 
 
Jointly approved by the Faculty Senate Chair and Vice Chair, the Provost, and me following its 
creation and endorsement by the Shared Governance Review Committee, this MOU and its 
core tenets reflect our commitment to open and honest communication, regular and frequent 
consultation, and collaborative partnership in all shared governance matters.  
 
From budgetary policies and strategies to the establishment of academic and personnel 
policies, faculty input and involvement will remain prioritized, consistent with — and subject to 
— University and Arizona Board of Regents policies as well as Arizona state law, which includes 
the following provision at Arizona Revised Statute §15-1601(B):   
 

“The universities shall have colleges, schools and departments and give courses of study 
and academic degrees as the board (of regents) approves. Subject to the responsibilities 
and powers of the board and the university presidents, the faculty members of the 
universities, through their elected faculty representatives, shall share responsibility for 
academic and educational activities and matters related to faculty personnel. The 
faculty members of each university, through their elected faculty representatives, shall 
participate in the governance of their respective universities and shall actively 
participate in the development of university policy.” 

 
Of course, effective shared governance must include all campus stakeholders — including staff 
and students — and our faculty and administrative leaders are committed to soliciting input 
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and expertise across all constituencies to, as the document suggests, leverage our collective 
wisdom. Beyond mutual commitment, I am confident the shared governance framework 
detailed in this Memorandum of Understanding will bolster our ability to work well and 
productively together over the long term. 

Personally speaking, I am so thankful to the countless faculty members representing all ranks 
and disciplines who have offered me their suggestions and advice over the past five years as I 
have weighed and contemplated various decisions as President. Such feedback has been 
invaluable to me, and I look forward to continuing to engage in direct and fruitful dialogue with 
our exceptional faculty who, together, continually elevate the University of Arizona to ever-
increasing heights. 

Thank you for your many contributions, and enjoy a healthy and happy summer. 

Sincerely, 

Robert C. Robbins, M.D. 
President 
The University of Arizona 

cc: Jessica Summers, Chair of the Faculty 
Melanie Hingle, Vice Chair of the Faculty 
Liesl Folks, Senior Vice President for Academic Affairs and Provost 
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